
                                                STATE OF NEW HAMPSHIRE – TOWN OF SURRY  

                         SELECTMEN  

                   MEETING MINUES JULY 31, 2017 

The meeting  was called to order at 7:00 P.M. Present were Jay Croteau, Bruce Smith and Eric Eichner.  

The selectmen signed the building permit for Elwood Streeter for a solar installation. 

The Town of Surry received ck# 2098 in the amount of $47.00 for building permit # 2100 for an addition 

on an accessory dwelling.  

The selectmen signed payroll.  

The selectmen signed and paid bills.  

Heidi Porter of 68 Farm Road called and asked to have the culvert near her house checked. Durwin Clark 

will contact her next week.  

John Davis left the warrant for Elizabeth Hall’s property.  

The selectmen signed the letter to Avitar authorizing them to proceed on the FAirpoint settlement 

proposal. The agreements, hearing notices, meeting minutes, notification result and signed receipt cards 

were included with the proposal.  

Duriwn Clark will be asked to put a cone at the culvert at Samrad Bukovcan  site. 

The selectmen discussed the need for a permit to repair the Joslin Road bridge. Jay Croteau will send 

pictures of the damage to Bruce Smith.  

The engineers estimate for the Lower Pond Road was $54,000.00. 

Bruce Smith is working on the census information for 2020. 

The selectmen discussed the intent for the Gerow Fund and what it could be used for.  The cemetery 

trustees would like to use the Gerow fund for tree cutting in the North cemetery. The selectmen agreed 

the trees should be cut but would like to have them planned for their removal in  the 2018 budget as 

regular maintenance. Jay Croteau will contact Bob Bergervin to explain the decision.  

Jay Croteau motioned to accept the minutes for July 17, 2017. Eric Eichner seconded the motion. The 

selectmen agreed to accept the minutes.  

Jay Croteau motioned to accept the minutes of July 24, 2017. Eric Eichner seconded the motion. The 

selectmen agreed to accept the minutes.  

The tax cards for the DRA were printed Thursday morning for the assessment review.  



Avitar will be finishing the assessing model this week and the field work will begin next week. 

The budget committee met on July26,2017 for their half year review of the budget and were satisfied 

with the progress.  

Eric Eichner attended the Planning Board meeting.  

Jay Croteau motioned to adjourn the meeting . Eric Eichner seconded the motion. The selectmen agreed 

to adjourn.  

The meeting adjourned at 8:45 P.M. 

 

 


